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Yesterday, Ms Ingram's 2/3 class, and Ms McLoughlin's Year 4 class, went to the Port Broughton 
Bowls Club to give a live performance to some residents of Barunga Village. 
After an Acknowledgment of Country by Harley Palmer, the students entertained house members 
with a sing-a-long, a puppet show, a sea shanty and then Barunga Village Choir performed some of 
their favourite songs and were thrilled when the students joined in. A BBQ lunch was then shared 
and enjoyed by everyone. 
It was a great experience for everyone involved, a big thank you to Barunga Village especially Stacey 
Meschede and also Julie Norman and Michael Cook. 

REMINDER 

The carpark area between the kindy and 

green shed is for dropping off students 

only.  

Please do not park in this area. 
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Dates to Remember 
 

Monday 31 October 
SAPOL Cyber Presentation 
Wednesday 2 November 
Hotshot Tennis 
Monday 7 November 
9am Math Method Exam 
1.30pm General Math Exam 
Wednesday 9 November 
Governing Council 
Hotshot Tennis 
Thursday 10 November 
9am Physics Exam 
Year 8 Immunisations 12pm 
Kindy Race Around the School 
Friday 11 November 
STUDENT FREE DAY 
9am Biology Exam 
1.30pm Modern History Exam 
Tuesday 15 November  
9am Psychology Exam 
Wednesday 16 November 
Hotshot Tennis 
Thursday 17 November 
Kindy Transition 
Friday 18 November 
Senior School Formal 
Wednesday 14 December 
Awards Day - 9.30am 

Resilience ~ Success ~ Respect 

Welcome to term 4, I hope you had an enjoyable break. 
 

Thank you to Michael Cook and Julie Norman for organising the year 2/3 and 
year 4 performances at Barunga Village. The students were excited to share 
their puppet play and songs with the residents. A wonderful experience for all 
involved. 
 

As we finalise our planning and budgeting for 2023, it is essential we 
accurately know student numbers. Please let us know as soon as possible, if 
your child will not be attending PBAS, or if you are aware of any other families 
looking to enrol in 2023. 
 

Term 4 sees the culmination of secondary schooling for most of our year 12 
students. Many are well into exam preparation. On behalf of the staff, I wish 
all the year 12 students the very best as they leave school and begin the next 
chapter in their lives. 
 

 

Don’t forget Friday 11th November is a student free day. 
 

Joelene Anderson 
Principal 

Students in years 10, 11, and 12 have the opportunity to complete a work 

placement if it links closely to a chosen career pathway. The school works 

with the student, parents, and employer to organise a suitable time when 

the work placement can occur. Currently, Cohen and Tyson are at 

Cheesman's in Port Pirie. We want to thank Cheesman's for providing these 

boys with the opportunity to pursue their interest in metal fabrication. 

 Work Placements 



 

 

2023 Materials & Services Char ges  

Resilience ~ Success ~ Respect 

The Materials and Service Charge (M&S) for 2023 has been set at $269 for R-6 and $355 for Year 7-12 by the South 
Australian Government. It is proposed the school will charge $280 for R-6 and $400 for Year 7-12 for 2023. 
 
The school community is therefore invited to the next Governing Council meeting, week 4 Wednesday 9th November, in 
the Library at 7:00pm . The M&S charge will be discussed, and approval sought.  
 
If you are not able to attend the meeting but would like to submit your view, please do so in writing addressed to the 
Governing Council Chairperson prior to the meeting.  
 
Correspondence can be emailed to Jodie.Mackrill376@schools.sa.edu.au marked attention GC Chairperson.  



 

 

 AR and VR in the Classroom 

Resilience ~ Success ~ Respect 

Earlier this year, the school purchased a set of virtual reality headsets. Powered by handheld smart devices, the kit 
can be used to provide both virtual reality (VR) and augmented reality (AR) experiences for our students. The year 
5/6 and 7/8 classes have recently used the headsets to explore foreign places, including unique landforms and 
landscapes, as part of their studies in Geography (HASS) with Mrs Cowan.   
  

Staff have recently been involved in professional development to increase our use of AR/VR technologies in our 
classrooms and create new and unique experiences for our students.   

 Dinosaurs and Fossils in the R/1 Class  

This term the reception/year 1 class are learning about dinosaurs.  They have made their own fossils from plaster and 
when they are complete they will role play as palaeontologists and go and dig for them in the sand pit. 



 

 

Year 5/6 Boys in Basketball State Finals   

Resilience ~ Success ~ Respect 

On Friday 21st October, our year 5/6 basketball team competed at the 
state basketball finals at St Clair’s Recreation Centre, Woodville. The 
competition comprised of the top 16 teams from all over the state. The 
competition was very tough, with many of the schools having much 
more experience than us. 
 

The boys maintained a positive approach all day, tried their best, and 
came away with one win. This is a great effort considering the size of 
our school and our inexperience at this level of competition. 
 

Game 1: PBAS (14) v Port Augusta West (39) 
Game 2: PBAS (13) v Tanunda (30) 
Game 3: PBAS (12) v Bordertown (25) 
Game 4: PBAS (22) v Owen (13) 
Game 5: PBAS (20) v Kadina (28) 
 

Thanks to Benita Palmer, Cilla Mildren and Carly Barnes for scoring. 

Book Fair in the Library 

The library would like to thank all parents and students that participated in the Scholastic Book Fair held from October 

17 -21.  The school raised $1811, which was $300 over our goal.  The Book Fair helps raise funds for credits against 

Scholastic Book Club purchases, so all money gets put directly back into purchasing new titles for our primary collection. 



 

 

 School and Community Notices 



 

 

School and Community Notices   

-----------------  ---------------------------  --------------------------  --------------------- ----------------- 



 

 

 Term 4 Calendar and Canteen Roster 

Term 4 2022 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat/Sun 

Week 2 

24/10 
MTA Visit 
Year 10 and 11 

25/10 26/10 
Year 2,3 and 4 
performance at 
Barunga 

27/10 28/10 
 

29/10, 30/10 

Week 3 

31/10 
SAPOL  Cyber 
Presentation 

1/11 
Year 3 and 4 

2/11 
Hotshot Tennis 

3/11 4/11 5/11, 6/11 

Week 4 

7/11 
9am Math 
Methods Exam 
1.30 General Math 
Exam 

8/11 9/11 
Governing Council 
Hotshot Tennis 

10/11 
9am Physics Exam 
Yr 8 Immunisations 
12 pm Kindy Race 
around the school 

11/11 
Student Free Day 
9am Biology Exam 
1.30pm Modern 
History Exam 

12/11, 13/11 

Week 5 

14/11 15/11 
9am Psychology 
Exam 

16/11 
Hotshot Tennis 

17/11 
Kindy Transition 

18/11 
Senior School 
Formal 

19/11, 20/11 

Week 6 

21/11 22/11 
Errappa Camp 
 
RE seminar 

23/11 24/11 
 
 
Kindy Transition 

25/11 26/11, 27/11 

CANTEEN  

MON WEEK 3- 31/10 

Volunteer Needed 

 

Teresa Noble 

 

Volunteer Needed 

MON WEEK 4- 7/11 

Volunteer Needed 

 

Teresa Noble 

 

Volunteer Needed 

MON WEEK 5 - 14/11 

Volunteer Needed 

 

Teresa Noble 

 

Volunteer Needed 


